

WEST VIRGINIA PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN NEWSLETTER

January, 2022



Shelia Brownfield
PW Moderator,
PW OF WV
sbrownfi@aol.com
Phone/text: 304-654-2924

Hello, Presbyterian Women of the West Virginia Presbytery!

HAPPY NEW YEAR...2022!

Hope this newsletter finds you and yours healthy and doing well and that you were able to enjoy a little better holiday time together this year than last year.

Not a lot has been happening in the PW Synod of the Trinity, but the one big thing we are focused on and planning for is four **Spring Synod Gatherings**... one in each region, later in the year.

As Vice Moderator for Programs I have had my first meeting with each region and have provided them with the kit to guide them through what I think will be a very fun and educational day and/or day and a half. I gave a presentation at the PW Synod Coordinating Meeting in September in Antioch, PA. Your Treasurer, Connie Musgrave, accompanied me on this trip and it was a very worthwhile and informative meeting.

Our (WV Presbytery) **Southwest Regional Meeting** will be held **June 26-27**, **2022** (Sunday/Monday) in Bridgeport, WV. The theme **is** *Café Chocolat...where women delight in God's grace.*

Yes, there will be **chocolate**, fun and bible-based learning focusing on God's amazing grace. You will explore some of Jesus' miracles, straight from the Bible, and you will see how God is very much at work in your life! Using chocolate as a metaphor (and sometimes to eat!) you will be drawn closer to Jesus through (updated) Bible study, small group discussions, worship, personal reflection, Christian service and more!

I know you will have a great time. We anticipate having registration forms available sometime in February so stay tuned. I hope you will plan to attend and bring a friend! Come meet some of your fellow WV Presbytery women and some wonderful ladies from other Presbyteries in our region.

For those of you who have been able to have Circle Meetings, I hope you are enjoying our study this year...." What My Grandmothers Taught Me". I know my circle is having a lot of fun studying these very interesting ladies in Jesus' genealogy!

As always, if you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me. I would love to hear from YOU!



\$\$ A NOTE FROM YOUR TREASURER \$\$

Just a reminder that your Synod assessment of \$22.00 is due by March 15. Also, first quarter Mission Pledge payments are being accepted.

Since we are talking money, let me remind you that if you have a project that needs a little funding, our Mission Committee has money to help.

Send an e-mail to — Connie Musgrave at connieamusgrave@gmail.com and she will send you the application form. I know Connie is Looking forward to hearing from each of you and hopes to see you at the Synod Gathering.

That's all for now. Take care and if you have any questions or suggestions for me, please don't hesitate to contact me!

Yours in Christ, Shelía